54™ Annual General Meeting
By Ashley Cheng (‘80)

You are cordially invited to the 54" Annual General Meeting
of the Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association,
which will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, 26 June 2023 at
The Chinese Club, 14/F, 21 Connaught Road, Central, Hong
Kong. There will be a dinner gathering after the Annual
General Meeting at 7:30 p.m. and please contact Billy Chan
on 9810-7824 or klephen@me.com for details.
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Wah Yan International Reunion 2022
By Nelson Ng (‘00)

The two-day Wah Yan International Reunion (WYIR 2022) with
the theme of “Brotherhood without Borders”, co-organized by
WYHKPSA and WYKPSA, was successfully held at Wah Yan
College Hong Kong and Wah Yan College Kowloon campuses,
on 10 Dec 2022 and 11 Dec 2022 respectively.

Unlike the past practice of hosting the event, we adopted a hybrid
mode of participation, which allowed overseas alumni and friends
or those who were unable to attend the event physically to share
their greetings and updates with each other on this meaningful
occasion virtually.

Tremendous support and active participation by many alumni in this
meaningful reunion have once again reconnected Wah Yan brothers
across the globe. We are grateful that the WYIR 2022 has been
immensely enjoyed by the participants. Hope to see all the alumni
across the globe again in the coming WYIR in 2024!
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Reunion Dinner
By Adrian Hon (‘01)

After 3 years of suspension of the event due to COVID-19
social gathering restrictions, the Reunion Dinner was
resumed on 10 Nov 2022. It was well attended by more
than 200 alumni from Classes of ‘62, ‘72, ‘82, ‘92, ‘02,
‘12 & ‘22 coming back to the school hall for a cozy dinner
with their brothers and teachers.

The Students of the Year (Thomas Hui, Max Lee, and Wistan
Tam) and the Student Ambassador (Wistan Tam) received
their prizes from the immediate Past President, Mr Brian Tsui
('92), at the dinner. Congratulations and all the best to them!




Visit to Hong Kong Geopark
By Nelson Ng (‘00)

A visit to the Geopark to appreciate the hexagonal rock columns
being one of the First 100 Geological Heritage Sites recognized by
the International Union of Geological Sciences (IUGC) was
conducted successfully and safely on 20 Nov 2022. About 30
alumni and their family members, together with our former
teachers, Mr W.S. Lo (‘77) and Mr J.B. Lam, and our guest, Dr
Chiu Hon-Chim (‘00), the President of the Geological Society of
Hong Kong, witnessed this absolutely spectacular scenery in Hong
Kong. Glad to see that all participants enjoyed the visit very much!

Joint School Happy Hour Drinks
By Collin Wong (‘02)

The MCSFSA x MSSAA x

WYHKPSA x WYKPSA joint-

association happy hour drinks :

was held on a “Wine Down %.

Wednesday” (on the evening of

3 May 2023). A total of about Fs:

200 alumnae and alumni from &4

the 4 schools had a great time ?

that night. Stay tuned for updates on future Jomt school events!

Wah Yan Online Shop
By Alex Lau ('95) & Edwin Cheung (‘98)

PSA online shop is a platform for local WY brothers
to purchase school and PSA souvenirs by a few
clicks. New items will be added to the site from
time to time. Stay tuned to us! Some items are in
limited quantity as well. Why wait to get yours?

Wah Yan Tram Party
By Nelson Ng (‘00)

On 12 Feb 2023, about 30 participants, including Principal Dr Davis
Chan, current and retired teachers and Council Members, joined an
afternoon party organized by WYHKPSA, which was held on the
iconic Wah Yan Tram. The tram route started at the Whitty Street
Tram Depot, passed through Happy Valley, Causeway Bay and
finally returned to Whitty Street. We can tell that all participants had
a great time from their smiling faces!

10m Air Pistol Experience Classes
By Ashley Cheng (‘80)

We have organized two 10-meter air pistol experience classes at
the South China Athletic Association (SCAA) for the alumni. The
first class was held on 29 Oct 2022 with about 20 participants. In
response to the very positive feedback, we therefore held another
experience class on 15 April 2023. The events aimed at allowing
participants to learn the safety and basic techniques, and have a
feel of this interesting sport. There was a small competition
arranged for the participants at the end of each experience
class and the winner received a small prlze from SCAA
All the participants =

had an enjoyable &

experience and F

liked this sport very =

much! .

Junior Alumni Council
By Clement Yiu (‘18)

The Junior Alumni Council (JAC) is a subsidiary of WYPSA, which
aims to organize events for the younger generation of alumni,
including university students and young workers in their 20’s. This
year, JAC organized a bouldering and rock climbing activity on 15
Jan 2023. JAC members will meet Council Members in casual
meals to discuss the development of JAC. To learn more about
JAC’s forthcoming gatherings and events for the young alumni,
stay tuned on WYPSA'’s Facebook and Instagram!




Wah Yan One Family Foundation by Monty Fong

Dear Alumni and Friends,

Since last May, a lot of bonding and fundraising activities have
been launched with the support and assistance of the Jesuits,
the two Wah Yan Colleges and Past Students’ Associations (HK
& KLN), Parent-Teacher Association (WYHK), Parents’
Association (WYK), our beloved teachers, staff members, young
Wahyanites and friends.

To name just a few, the 2nd Live Talk on Home Safety was held
on 8 June 2022 featuring Ivan Han, our Social Service Group
Chairman and Amos Cheung WYK97, our psychologist. The
Talk received over 500 viewership.

The last 2 performances of WY100+ Music Festival were held
on 22 and 23 October 2022 at the Grand Theatre, Hong Kong
Cultural Centre, receiving a 90%+ occupancy. Together with the
first 3 performances held on 4-6 January 2022, the Festival
presented a full spectrum of performing arts evolved in the
history of Wah Yan. An unprecedented event per se among
schools in Hong Kong, the event netted $1.2 million for
continued development of the Schools.

On 28 November 2022, the 3rd Live Talk was launched by Wah
Yan Sailors - Mark Chan WYHK89, Jonathan Mok WYK2015
and Oswin Widjaja WYK2J - who shared their experiences in
learning how to sail and the benefits for body and soul. These
Wahyanites also managed to gather 7 boats and over 50 sailors
to take part in the 2nd Alma Mater Race organized by the Hong
Kong Royal Yacht Club on 18 December 2022. They not only
introduced a new sport to the Schools, but also furthered the

Webiste Youtube

Facebook

collaborations between pupils, teachers, parents and alumni.

Our “Run for and with Others” happened again in the Hong
Kong Marathon held on 12 February 2023. With the generous
support of over 20 runners and donors, we netted $200,000
plus from the run to support sport development in the two
Schools.

Looking ahead, we are working with the Schools to launch the
next phase of fundraising initiatives in 2023-2025 to gather
support for furthering the quality of Jesuit education, e.g.
additional NET teachers, STEAM programmes, sports
development and other learning experiences. The object is to
enable each Wahyanite to bloom in his uniqgue way God has
intended. We will continue to launch more meaningful
fundraising and bonding initiatives to gather a massive reserve
for this purpose. Taking this opportunity, may we sincerely
thank you all again for your unfailing backing and please
continue your selfless efforts in helping our aima mater achieve
new. heights.
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Wah Yan International Alumni Chapters

Ontario (WYK)

Jeffery MAH (WYK '78)
24 jmah@jmah.net

. +1(416) 543 0737

€@ WYKAAO

& https://wykontario.org

New York (US Eastern)

Carl LEUNG (WYK '01)

< wahyan.useastern@gmail.com

@ Wah Yan College Alumni - Eastern US

Los Angeles

Jason CHAN (WYK '93)

B4 siuonchan@yahoo.com

@ Wah Yan Alumni Association -
Southern California

Ontario (WYHK)
Andrew NG (WYHK '76)
4 shipshape@rogers.com
&, +1(416) 464 2378
San Francisco Bay Area
Ambrose LEUNG (WYK '02)

= ambroseleungal@gmail.com
&, +1(415) 885 9009

@ wahyansanfrancisco

Calgary

Tony P K WONG (WYHK '64)
= tonypkwong@shaw.ca
&, +1(403) 617 2828

UK

Chun Lun Edmond LEE (WYHK ‘97)
5 ukwypsa@gmail.com

&, (44) 0784 218 5544

Vancouver

Justin CHO (WYK '07)
= wykjustin@gmail.com
&, +1(778) 859 9180

¢ wahyanvancouver

Sydney

Christopher NG (WYK '08)

=< hc.christopher.ng@gmail.com

© WYPSA (Australia) Inc

[©) https://chat.whatsapp.com/
5csdtmoSRPiJzebeigdNIc

Singapore

Edwin LI (WYHK '99)

54 vancan25@hotmail.com
@ &, +65 98240770

Beijing

Kevin MO (WYHK '95)

3 WeChat ID: landmoo2002
(852) 9072 0136

Shanghai

Ben Lam (WYHK '76)

< pbkwlam@gmail.com

© \ (86) 186 2137 7440
@ WeChat ID: a39789695

Taiwan

William K'Y Li (WYK '67)
54 william.ky.li@gmail.com
[© & (886) 931 048 595

Edmonton

Vincent LEE (WYK '93)

< wah_yan@hotmail.com
@ & +1(780) 720 7823

Please contact Mr. Michael Au (WYHK '69) of the International Networking Committee if you have any difficulties in contacting the Overseas Chapters.

(@ (852) 9099-7789 & (1-647) 622 8811

= michaelausc@gmail.com




Below is a diary of PSA’s events/activities for the term 2022-2023:-

2022

25 June 53rd AGM held
24 and 30 July Two beer brewing factory tours were organized for alumni

30 July Mentorship program - Mock interview workshop jointly held with Marymount Secondary
School

August Mentorship program - Job shadowing scheme for Form 5 students

29 August Dinner gathering GZ#& L BB &%) organized by Wine and Dine Club

September The 21st Wah Yan League Football Tournament resumed with normal scheduling

6 September Introduction of mentorship program and recruitment of Form 5 students as mentees
16 September Simulation golf social event for alumni and friends

15 October Mentorship program - Mentors and mentees matching session

29 October First 10 meter air pistol experience class organized for alumni at South China Athlete
Association (SCAA)

10 November Speech Day cum Reunion Dinner at school hall for alumni with their graduation years ending
with “2”

10 November Announcement of Students of the Year (“SOY”) and Student Ambassador

20 November Geopark trip with a boat tour in Sai Kung Volcanic Rock Region for alumni

28 November Alumni social gathering and drinks organized by Legal Fraternity

2 December Recruitment day of PSA student members among Form 6 students

10 & 11 December Wah Yan International Reunion (WYIR) jointly organized with WYKPSA with the theme
“Brotherhood without Borders”

2023

15 January Bouldering & rock climbing event organized by Junior Alumni Council (JAC)

30 January New Year Dinner organized by Wah Yan Ping Pong Group
3 February First Wah Yan tram party organized by Legal Fraternity
6 February Spring Dinner at Metropol Restaurant for retired and current teachers and alumni

12 February Second Wah Yan tram party organized by PSA for the school, retired and current council
members

25 February Vintage wine tasting session organized by Wine and Dine Club
2 March Alumni social gathering and drinks organized by Finance Fraternity
14 April Mentorship program - Career fair to Form 5 students

14 April Happy Hour Drinks co-hosted by Legal Fraternity and the Marymount Professionals Legal
Chapter

15 April Second 10 meter air pistol experience class organized for alumni at SCAA

22 April Day trip to visit iconic Hong Kong highlights for students organized by Wah Yan Social
Service Community

3 May MCSFSA x MSSAA x WYHKPSA x WYKPSA joint-association happy hour drinks




Chairman’s Report 2022-2023 by Nelson Ng (00)

Dear Wahyanites,

| am very honoured to be elected Chairman for the
term 2022-2023 to serve the Wah Yan (Hong Kong)
Past Students Association (PSA) and my alma mater.

Over the past year, | was glad to see the gradual
return to normalcy from the COVID-19 pandemic, with
various social distancing measures relaxed and
eventually lifted by phases. To allow alumni and
teachers who might not have met each other for a long
time to gather together, the PSA and its subsidiaries
including the fraternities and interest groups organized
a variety of face-to-face events and activities, in
particular, the following:-

¢ The Reunion Dinner was resumed after 3 years of
suspension at the school hall for the teachers,
alumni (with their graduation years ending with “2”)
and fresh graduates.

Wah Yan International Reunion (WYIR) 2022 jointly
organized with Wah Yan College, Kowloon Past
Students’ Association (WYKPSA) was the first ever
WYIR conducted in hybrid mode, allowing local
Wahyanites to meet face-to-face and those from
the overseas to join virtually.

The Spring Dinner in Metropol Restaurant
attended by guests, teachers and alumni from
classes with a span of over 60 years.

The mentorship program is one of the core businesses
of the PSA. In the past 12 months, we organized a
mentor and mentee matching session, a career fair, a
job shadowing scheme and a joint interview workshop
with Marymount Secondary School. The PSA would
like to thank the alumni involved in the mentorship
program for sparing their time and work places to
provide coaching and shadowing opportunities for the
Form 5 students.

As always, the PSA maintains a very close relationship
with our alma mater and is prepared to support and
make contributions. In July 2022, the PSA donated
HK$200,000 arising from souvenir sales to the
Incorporated Management Committee (IMC)  of
WYCHK. In November 2022, the PSA subsidized

HK$25,000 for various activities of student and school
organizations. In February 2023, a tram tour was
organized for the School Principal, Dr Davis Chan,
current and retired teachers, as well as the Council
Members.

We continue to join hands and work together with our
brother association, WYKPSA, through joint alumni
activities. In addition to the aforementioned WYIR
2022, the two Wah Yan PSAs organized a
joint-association happy hour drinks with Maryknoll
Convent School Former Students' Association
(MCSFSA) and Marymount Secondary School Alumnae
Association (MSSAA) on 3 May 2023.

The Junior Alumni Council (JAC), a subsidiary of the
PSA comprised of a group of young and energetic
alumni in their twenties of age, organized a bouldering
and rock climbing event in January this year. More JAC
activities are being arranged specially for the younger
generation of alumni.

In this term, we have made a lot of announcements
and promotions of events and activities via the PSA’s
official Facebook and Instagram pages. We have also
attracted many new members to follow and like our
pages. If you have not yet done so, please scan the
QR codes provided on the first page, and follow us
now for future PSA announcements and promotions!

Time flies and my term of service is going to end soon.
| would like to express my sincere gratitude to the Past
Presidents, Advisors, and all fellow Council Members
for their unfailing support and guidance through my
chairmanship. My heartfelt thanks also go to the
alumni, students, families and friends for promoting
and participating in the PSA events and activities. |
have full confidence that the PSA will continue to shine
and prosper under the good hands of my successors.

Last but not least, let's keep up the life-long
connections with our alma mater and the Wah Yan
community, and continue to uphold our Wah Yan Spirit
“Men for and with others”!

Warmest regards,
Ng Kei Bok, Nelson (‘00)
Chairman, WYHKPSA (2022-23)




Principal’s Column by Davis Chan

Dear Wahyanites,

As the world and our city gradually return to normalcy
after three years of the pandemic, | am delighted to
share this message with fellow Wahyanites and provide
an update on what is happening at our alma mater.
Since the government began easing precautionary
measures, we have been pleased not only to see the
faces of our young gentlemen but also to witness the
dynamic interactions among teachers and students on
campus. We are also excited to see our gentlemen
enjoying various extracurricular events and community
outreach programs.

We are thrilled to share that our young gentlemen have
received remarkable recognition for their talents. Our
college won the boys' overall third runner-up in Hong
Kong Inter-School Athletics Division One Competition
2022-23, and our Orienteering Team won a
championship in the Hong Kong Inter-school District
Sprint Orienteering Championships 2022-23. Our wind
band received a gold award in the Joint School Music
Association Competition, while our choir received a
silver award in both the Joint School Music
Association Competition and the Hong Kong
Inter-school Choral Festival, just to name a few
achievements.

In addition to participating in competitions, our College
has resumed our High Table Dinner, which brought
together Form 4 and Form 5 student leaders from our
college and other schools to connect, build
relationships, reflect, and learn together. Our young
gentlemen also participated in a community art
project, painting a tram on the theme of ‘Men for and
with others," which they shared with the community.
Our Past Students Association organized a tram tour,
which | and other past students and teachers enjoyed
thoroughly.

Upcoming events include the Citizenship and Social
Development's Mainland Study Tour for our Form 5
students in early May, and a three-day Singapore
Leadership Training program for our Form 4 student

leaders in the summer. The Pastoral Committee has
also arranged MAGIS Thailand and MAGIS Lantau in
June and July respectively to provide cultural
immersion and enhance personal development through
exchange programs.

Despite the challenges posed by the pandemic, we
have also seen some exciting developments in the use
of technology in education. We have learned a great
deal about how to make good use of online resources
and technology to enhance learning and will continue
to incorporate these advancements into our teaching
practices. We launched BYOD in junior forms and
continuously upgraded the IT infrastructure. With
sponsorship from the Wah Yan One Family Foundation,
all classrooms have installed interactive panels to
enhance engagement, improve collaboration, and
increase interactivity in the classroom learning
atmosphere.

Another exciting development is the establishment of
the Wah Yan Heritage Centre, which soft opened on
December 17", 2023, after years of hard work and
preparation. The Centre aims to help the Wah Yan
community celebrate our proud traditions and boyhood
while also fostering connections for future generations.
Alumni are welcome to visit the Heritage Centre on
Saturdays from 9am to 12noon. To register for a visit,
please visit our school website at
https://web.wahyan.edu.hk/college/heritage/.

Once again, | would like to express my gratitude to our
Past Students Association and all alumni who have
generously supported and contributed to the Wah Yan
Community.  Your unwavering dedication and
commitment have helped to strengthen and enhance
the school's mission of providing an excellent
education rooted in the Jesuit tradition. We look
forward to your continued support as we work
together to create a brighter future for our community.
In the words of Saint Ignatius of Loyola, "Love ought
to show itself in deeds more than in words."

God bless,

Dr. Davis Chan

Principal

Wah Yan College, Hong Kong




Wah Yan Mentorship Programme
Justin Kwok (‘98)

Mock Interview Workshop

The Mock Interview Workshop jointly organised by WYHKPSA and
Marymount Secondary School (MSS) Mentorship Programme was
successfully held on 30 July 2022 at the WYHK school campus.
There were more than 50 Form 5 students from WYHK and MSS,
and 20 alumni from both schools participating in the Workshop.
The workshop aims to equip the students with the interview skills
and give them practices in individual and group discussions before
they attend panel interviews of their chosen subjects in universities
in the future. We wish them good luck!

Job Shadowing Scheme

The job shadowing scheme in
which some Form 5 students
were assigned to the alumni’s
workplaces to familiarize |
themselves with the work culture Sl
of their chosen subjects was ==
conducted in August 2022. The
WYHKPSA would like to thank

all the alumni involved for
supporting the scheme.

Mentors/Mentees Matching Session

On 15 Oct 2022, some 15 enthusiastic alumni serving as mentors
and about 50 Form & student mentees, who were split into 9
groups based on the mentors’ professions and the fields the
mentees planned to study, attended the mentors/mentees
matching session. The mentors have shared their experience and
given advice to the mentees in the hope that the mentees are able
to choose the right subjects in the university.

Career Fair

The Wah Yan Mentorship Program's Career Fair was successfully
conducted on 14 April 2023. Special thanks to the alumni from
9 industry groups for organising the event and spending
half-a-(work)day sharing with the Form 5 boys.

Wah Yan League Football

Tournament

By Chiwi Lai (‘97)

After about 2 years of on-and-off suspension of activities due to
COVID-19, the Wah Yan League Football Tournament resumed with
normal scheduling in September 2022. This year is the 21 year of
the Football League with a total of 33 teams, comprising the
graduates from '75 to '22 from both WYHK and WYK. The
Tournament is expected to complete by July 2023. Details of the
Gala Dinner cum prize presentation ceremony will be announced in
due course. Special thanks should go to the great effort and
support from the teams, referees and the organizing committee!

@7 L A7
\‘G B .'

Wah Yan Social Service Community
By Aaron Chan (’99)

Two post-COVID-19 events were successfully held in 2023. On 4
February, more than 400 senior citizens from different districts and
180 guests, staff members and students of WYHK, WYK, Caritas
Tuen Mun Marden Foundation Secondary School and Islamic Kasim
Tuet Memorial College attended the event, which started with the
video blessing from Bishop Stephen Chow S.J., former Supervisor
of WYHK and WYK, followed by an impressive lineup of events and
performances covering music and dance by the students of the
Wah Yan Family as well as the ethnic minority students in different
schools. The centerpiece of the event was the lion dance and The
God of the Wealth walked around the venue to pay a New Year
greeting and to bring fortune to the participants and celebrate
Lunar New Year.
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On 22 April, the students of WYHK and Caritas Tuen Mun Marden
Foundation Secondary School visited many iconic Hong Kong
highlights, including the Hong Kong Museum of History and Avenue
of Stars in Tsim Sha Tsui (TST), followed by a ferry trip from TST to
Central, a tram trip to Wan Chai Blue House Cluster and a visit to
WYHK as the destination. The event allows the participants to get a
taste of “old Hong Kong”. It has been a valuable experience to
those ethnic minority students living far from the city. With the help
from our WYHK students, we hope to facilitate their integration into
the society.
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